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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Apprenticeships Community of Practice meeting 
21st January 2019
Grantham College
Present 
	Gail
	Dunn
	Greater Lincs PS Compact

	Helen 
	Pillinger
	UoL

	Sue
	Watson
	Public Sector Partnership Services

	Pauline
	Mould 
	Grantham College

	Wendy
	Poole
	Boston College


Apologies
	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College

	Stephanie
	Bond
	North Kesteven District Council

	Ian
	Dickinson
	First College

	Natalie
	Holbrook
	Lincolnshire County Council 

	Sylvia
	Hanley
	Serco

	Mike
	Johnson
	LAGAT

	Daniel
	Metters
	Bishop Burton College

	Rachel 
	Ellis-Jones
	Bishop Burton College

	Claire
	Flavell
	ULH

	Paul
	Ward
	New College Stamford

	Nikki 
	Harding
	Public Sector Partnership Services

	Claire 
	Burton
	Public Sector Partnership Services

	Donna
	Moorhouse
	Lincoln College

	Tmasyn
	Lawton
	Lincoln College

	Angela
	Borman
	Siemens


1 – Welcomes and apologies for absence

Apologies were noted as above. Gail Dunn welcomed all meeting attendees to the meeting and thanked Helen Pillinger for joining the group. 
2 - Minutes of Previous meeting and matters arising
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was agreed that all matters arising would be dealt with as agenda items in this meeting.
The group discussed the Terms of Reference for the group and the value of ongoing meetings. Members discussed the group priorities are to share good practice and help with issues that apprenticeship providers were facing.

3 - Sharing Knowledge of Apprenticeship Developments
Mike Johnson usually provides the update for this agenda item but he offered his apologies for this meeting, hence no tabled update was available. The meeting noted that Mike has stepped down from his lead Ambassador role and that Gail Dunn had invited Angela Borman to join the meeting, but she was unable to attend this event. Angela Borman is now the new apprenticeship lead for the East Midlands and will be invited to future meetings.
ACTION

Gail Dunn to ask Angela Borman to provide the data relating to Apprenticeships uptake both locally and nationally. If this becomes available the data set to be shared on the Compact web site and also sent directly to members of the Apprenticeships Community of Practice Group.
4 – Public Service Apprentice of the Year plans for 2019
The meeting noted that the Public Service Apprentice of the Year Awards 2019 had taken place at BGU on the 6th December and was well attended. There had been a good number of nominations and some excellent learner stories raised in the applications. GD confirmed that a photographer was present.

ACTION

The group asked Gail Dunn to follow up what publicity has taken place following the event and to discuss this with Ian Dickinson of First College, as funding for the event was provided through Ian from the Workbased learning alliance residual funding.

Gail Dunn to ensure that the photos from the event are on the Compact website and to utilise this in some publicity to promote Apprenticeships and all member organisations to put it on their social media feeds.
5 – Initial planning for the ‘The future of Vocational Training Event’ – February 25th 
An action from the last COP Meeting was for Chris Donkin to develop the agenda for the Future of Vocational training in February. Chris, Gail and Pauline all met to draft the agenda in December. The meeting invitation and agenda has now been sent out. GD explained that Mike Johnson is on the agenda and may need to be replaced by Angela Borman. 

Mark Coulson and Bev Moxon have had to decline and GD has asked them to find an alternative speaker. 
The agenda is now being firmed up and GD is seeking additional speakers from Ofsted to present on the new CIF.
The event venue has kindly been offered through Bishop Burton College and will run from 9 – 12.30pm on the Showground site.

The group agreed that for this event and the Apprenticeship event in September we need to engage speakers that bring valuable information to these events. Suggestions were the ESFA, NAS, a provider who has undergone a ESFA audit, a provider that has undergone inspection, a provider that has successfully transferred levy.

ACTION

Gail Dunn to monitor attendees and arrange the guest speakers and presentations at the ‘Future of Vocational Training’ event February 25th ; Engage a speaker from Ofsted and ESFA. 
6 – Review and update of the Apprenticeships section of the 2019 Compact action plan 
The meeting was provided with a copy of the Apprentices section of the Action Plan for 2020

The meeting endorsed the update and agreed it described the current state of play. the group reviewed the section in the compact action plan around apprenticeships and discussed the possibility of a public sector careers event. GD shared that she had spoken to Clare Hughes from the GLLEP regarding this and that there was an appetite to hold such an event.

ACTIONS
Gail Dunn to speak to Claire Flavell and Clare Hughes about an event to promote working and Apprenticeships in the Public Sector.
7 – What next ? What would the Community like to address in the next gathering of the Community
The group discussed a number of issues that they are having with the general delivery of apprenticeships and how some of these things can be tackled. Issues included transferring of Levy, qualifications not being ready for September, OFSTED and what they are looking for, audit, paperwork that providers are using, data protection, streamlining of paperwork as there is too much for employers to complete. The group shared some of their practices and attendees noted that the discussion had been useful and confirmed the value of this meeting. 
8 - AOB 

PM asked for the Off the job planner to be removed from the Compact website and GD agreed to do this.
· GD to share Mark Colson‘s email address with Sue Watson so that she can contact him for support

· GD to speak to Nick Linford to see if he will speak at either the February or September event

· Wendy to send details of a local OFSTED inspector to GD

· GD to remove the off the job planner from the compact website

· GD to book in for the next event in Sleaford and contact Sharon Jolly LPFT to see if they would host the next meeting

· GD to contact the Institute for apprenticeships to find a guest speaker for the next events and invite Natalie Holborn to speak and Angela Bowman and improve the agendas

9 - Date and time of next meeting 

The next meeting of the Apprenticeships Community of Practice will take place in June 2020 at 10.00 am. GD to arrange a venue at LPFT Sleaford via Sharron Jolly. The meeting will focus on the Agenda for the Apprenticeship event in September. 
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